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Dear Ms. Self.

My parents and I have been following developments regarding the proposed Concept Plan for Shudrick Valley, and I am absolutely appalled at the way the local council have gone about their business.  They seem to have chopped and changed their ideas to suit themselves, with no regard to the people who live in the Ilminster area, or for those directly affected by the development in the valley.

All along, the council seem to have kept residents in the dark, and we are extremely annoyed at these people who seem to believe 'they know best'.  Shudrick Valley has always been classed as an area of outstanding beauty, and a green field area with special agricultural value.

I am led to believe that even Somerset County Council themselves advocate any development to be done at Canal Way, which to us, seems to be the most obvious way for expansion. They also expressed concerns regarding the capacity of the highway network to accommodate any development within the valley.

As we noted in our previous submision letters, the Shudrick Valley development, would not only cause further problems regarding the flooding of Shudrick Lane / Ditton St. area, but is at the other side of the town from the doctors' surgery, the playing fields, the proposed employment land at Hort Bridge, and the main arterial road network at the Showground roundabout.

I believe that all the evidence from the concept plan, points to the fact that Canal Way is the best option for development, and the fact that the land is flat, and of lower land value also supports this.

Yours sincerely

Mr. Stephen Powell

Mr. Frank Powell

Mrs Evelyn Powell

